The Stirling School of English is a voluntary organisation that aims to provide low-cost English language tuition to all whose first language is not English, regardless of ability, ethnicity and political or religious beliefs. We try to be as flexible as possible to meet students’ needs while maintaining a high standard of learning. 
Our aim is not only to provide English language teaching, but also to create a community where foreign students feel accepted and ‘at home’. Coming to a foreign country, not knowing anybody and not speaking the language well can be daunting. The Stirling School of English is a place where students can meet other students, young children can be left safely in the creche, and friendships are formed. All cultures are valued and accepted.
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We have students from more than 20 countries spanning 5 continents. While some fit easily into a beginner, intermediate or advanced group, others may have special needs, such as citizenship course, speaking exams, medical English. Some students may have lived in Scotland for a number of years and can speak English but not write it, whilst other students may have learnt a lot of grammar and vocabulary in their home country but are hardly able to understand the Scots or speak the language. We aim to help anyone who wants to learn.
Overall in 2019, we provided 3490 learning hours in the first semester (January to June) and 2958 learning hours during the second semester (August to December).  An additional 1557 learning hours were spent on social activities and Continuous Professional Development (CPD). Our volunteers taught for 978 hours during the first semester and for 908 hours during the second semester, with an additional 1052 teaching hours for special events, giving a total of 2938 teaching hours.
In August our tutors were awarded a recognition for their volunteering commitment for Inclusion and Diversity by Stirlingshire Voluntary Enterprise.
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The COVID-19 crisis has caused us to radically change our way of working. Over the course of one week, before the lockdown was even implemented (as many of our volunteers fall into the ‘vulnerable category’), we converted teaching from 100% face-to-face to 100% online. This involved training by our Volunteer Manger to both volunteers and students. These online classes have been a great success. Families who do not speak English at home can feel cut off totally from the rest of the community and lose the English they have learnt. Therefore, the classes are essential to reduce isolation.
We will be running an online Summer School to generate funds. Stirling and Clackmannanshire Councils are very keen to send us their refugee families as they realise that a long period without English learning is detrimental for future employment possibilities.
In September 2020 we plan to continue with face-to-face and online classes.
You can find more information about our activities and classes on our website: https://stirlingschoolofenglish.com/
If you know someone who would benefit from our service, please contact Ilona on 07925249243 or by email: striling.school@yahoo.co.uk. 
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